

CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting was held on Monday 15 July 2024 at 7.30 pm in Linstead Village Hall
MINUTES
1.  The Chairman welcomed Councillors and members if the public. Those present were: John Ibbott, Janet Heath, Mark Titchiner, Theresa Gilby County Cllr Stephen Burroughes and District Councillor Julia Ewart. 
2.  Apologies for absence were received from Jo Wareham.
3.  There were no Declarations of Interest to declare.
4.  Minutes of AGM minutes held on Monday 20 May 2024 were recorded as a true and accurate account of the meeting and were duly signed.
5.  Matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda: We need to have a detailed map of Chediston School Room to complete the request to Register it as a Community Asset.
6.  Public Forum –Cllr Ewart has been working on Flood defenses and the traffic situation for Sizewell C in Yoxford. Cllr Burroughes sends commiserations to Julia now the election is over.  The County will be seeking fairer funding in line with other areas to support Policing, Schools and Adult Servies.  Residents need to be aware of a spate of cold caller/phone frauds that are circulating at the moment.  Vandalised local footbridge off a bridleway has been reported, Highways and the land owner are talking to see who is responsible for the repair.  Northumbria Water with Essex and Suffolk water are soon to finish installing a new water main along the B1123 in Linstead.  From September they will be renewing the water main from Godfrey’s Hill to The Green, Chediston – works are expected to take 10 weeks.  Melanie Ibbott told us about Wenhaston Voices, who have produced a local history record with archive details, photos along with soundbites from local characters about Wenhaston.  She asked whether Chediston would like to invest in a similar project?  
7.  Finance - Quarterly Financial Statement given to Councillor’s; Cheque for Trevor Brown, internal auditor £150.00; Cheque for clerk expenses £28.80.

8.  Internal Audit Report – will be posted on the web-site.  There are no advisories recorded.
9. Correspondence for circulation - Clerks and Councils Direct – Sizewell C Community Fund is now open        Cllr Burroughes County Report        Cllr Ewart District Report       
10. AOB. – We have been asked to remove the original noticeboard from Bridge Farm – when the new Chediston/Church noticeboard was purchased it was sent out in the wrong color and the company supplied a further board in the correct color but did not collect the original one.  We need to find a new owner – Cllr Ewart and Cllr Burroughes said they could look to other parish councils to see if a buyer can be found for it - it can be powder coated to suit.  The Clerk will arrange for it to be collected and stored temporarily.   
Chediston local history project – Mel has spoken to Suffolk Archives and they would be able to produce a similar web-site that Wenhaston has for around £1300 - £1500 with an £150-£200 annual maintenance charge to keep it updated.  We could contribute funding from our CIL funding and also Cllr Borroughes said he would be able to contribute.  If we could sell the noticeboard, this would also help with funding. Ruth Fenton from Linstead held a splendid history day with Rumburgh – we could hold a similar evening event in the Autumn and invite local characters to share their stories/histories of the village.   
11. Date of next meeting 16 September in Chediston School Room.
12.  Meeting ended 8:10pm

Signed …………………………………………    Dated ………………………………………….

